info-cib-sed-apr06item01

Page 2 of 2


	California Department of Education

SBE-002 (REV 05/2005)
	info-cib-sed-apr06item01



	State of California
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	Date:
	April 7, 2006


	TO:
	Members, STATE BOARD of EDucation


	FROM:
	Sue Stickel, Deputy Superintendent

Curriculum and Instruction Branch


	SUBJECT:
	Braille Reading Standards, Assembly Bill 2326 (Chapter 653, Statutes of 2002) and Braille Mathematics Standards, Assembly Bill 897 (Chapter 530, Statutes of 2005).


History

Assembly Bill (AB) 2326 (Frommer), Chapter 653 Statutes of 2002 added California Education Code Section 56351.7 requiring the State Superintendent of Public Instruction (SSPI) to form an advisory task force with prescribed membership to develop Braille reading standards. The State Board of Education (SBE) approved the task force membership in September 2003. The SBE received a copy of the report from the task force recommending Braille Reading Standards in June 2004. SBE legal counsel advised the Board that adoption authority was not included in AB 2326 and the standards were not adopted at that time. 
On October 5, 2005, Governor Schwarzenegger signed AB 897 (Coto) requiring: (1) the SSPI to use the AB 2326 Task Force to develop Braille Mathematics Standards and report these to the SBE by March 1, 2006; and (2) the SBE to adopt both Braille Reading and Mathematics Standards by June 1, 2006, (California Education Code sections 56351.8 and 56351.9).

On February 28, 2006, copies of the report recommending Braille Mathematics Standards were given to the SSPI and provided to the SBE. 
The Braille Reading and Mathematics Standards do not establish content standards. The Braille Standards support content standards-aligned instruction in each content area by emphasizing the unique and necessary differences in learning through the sense of touch. Braille transcriptions of the Standardized Testing and Reporting tests and the California High School Exit Examination are already provided by the test contractor for eligible students who are blind or visually impaired, and for whom 

an accommodation is specified in the student’s individualized education program. Braille standards enable students who are blind or visually impaired to successfully compete with sighted students, and to acquire necessary skills for future education, employment, and independent living.
An SBE agenda item will be submitted for the May 2006 SBE meeting requesting action to adopt both the Braille Reading and Mathematics Standards. 

Attachment 1: The Assembly Bill 2326 Braille Reading Standards Task Force Report 

            (110 Pages). (This attachment is not available for Web viewing. A printed 


 copy is available for viewing in the State Board of Education Office.)

Attachment 2: Braille Mathematics Standards Task Force Report (96 Pages). (This 


 attachment is not available for Web viewing. A printed copy is available 


 for viewing in the State Board of Education Office.)


